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TO:  Jake Metcalfe, ASEA Executive Director 
 
RE: ASEA/AFSCME Local 52, 2019 GGU Contract Ratification Election 
 
FROM:  Ryan Dukowitz, ASEA Election Committee Chair   
 
DATE:   May 2, 2022 
     
   

The Statewide Elections Committee conducted a count of the GGU Contract Ratification ballots, 
relating to the Collective Bargaining Agreement covering the State of Alaska GGU employees for the 
period of July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2025. 
 
The vote was whether to accept or reject the terms of the Tentative Agreement reached on April 9, 
2022, between the ASEA/AFSCME Local 52 Contract Negotiating Committee and the State of Alaska. 
 
Attached are the certified results as witnessed by the members of the Statewide Elections 
Committee. 
 

 

 Total Ballots Received 
 

Number of Electronic Ballots Cast 2302 

Number of Business Reply Envelopes Received 2 

Disallowed Ballot – Ineligible to Vote 0 

Questioned/Invalid Ballots 0 

Total ‘YES’ votes 2094 

Total ‘NO’ votes 210 

TOTAL NUMBER OF VALID VOTES CAST 2304 
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